
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 15, 2017 

5:00 P.M. 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

   Councilman David Acosta was absent. 

   Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. was absent. 

  

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Wanda Reid, Business Administration 

    Susan M. Baldosaro, Chief Finance Officer 

    Matteo Rabbai, Director, Licenses & Inspections 

 

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 28, 2016 and August 11, 2017 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

  

 There was no public comment. 

 

 Matteo Rabbai, Director of Licenses & Inspections was present and reported that his department is 

making progress on a number of issues.  He gave a brief report about code enforcement initiatives, demolitions 

and property rental registrations. 

 

 Information Technology director Victor Terenik was present with Earl Voorhees and Larry Schwartz 

from MTS Software Solutions, the vendor for the proposed new records management system.  A short online 

demonstration was provided by MTS to Council members to show the basic capabilities of the new system 

which should be assistance to the handling of OPRA requests.  

 

 The Municipal Clerk reviewed the agenda. 

 

 Councilman Vargas inquired about how the Public Works uniforms are managed and suggested that we 

evaluate the existing stock inventory and make sure we need such items.  He related how uniforms tended to 

stockpile at the police department when he was an officer there. 

 

 Councilman Vargas reported that the PAL summer camp went well.  He also referenced an apparent 

illegal car sales lot that recently appeared at the former auto detailing facility on the southwest corner of 

Chestnut Avenue and the Boulevard. 

 

 Councilwoman Calakos reported that the VDID board meets tomorrow morning. 

 

 The Clerk reminded Council members that there is no meeting on August 29, the fifth Tuesday of the 

month. 

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilwoman Calakos, and seconded by Councilman Vargas, to 

adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilwoman Calakos 

      Councilman Vargas 

       President Spinelli 

 

 

 

 

 

             

Paul F. Spinelli 

                          President of Council 

 

 

ATTEST:         

 

     

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


